
To the Superintendent Addressed: 
 
The following notification provides important information about the reporting of industry-based certifications 
(IBCs) in the upcoming TSDS PEIMS Fall Submission. Please review and share with academic accountability 
and TSDS PEIMS staff.  
 
Reporting Industry-Based Certifications in TSDS PEIMS  
An October 17, 2019 To the Administrator Addressed correspondence provided guidance for IBCs in the Texas 
Student Data System (TSDS) PEIMS. IBCs earned by 2020 graduates and students in grades 9–12 between 
September 1, 2019 and May 31, 2020 were to be reported in the TSDS PEIMS Summer Submission. IBCs 
earned between June 1, 2020 and August 31, 2020 are to be reported in the TSDS PEIMS Fall Submission.  

Based on feedback from the field, COVID-19 impacted districts’ ability to accurately report IBCs in the TSDS 
PEIMS Summer Submission. As the agency needs an official record based on TSDS PEIMS data for IBC 
reimbursements and for the calculation of college, career, and military readiness (CCMR) data, districts will be 
able to report IBCs earned between September 1, 2019 and May 31, 2020 in the 2020–2021 TSDS PEIMS Fall 
Submission. This reporting will be in addition to reporting all IBCs earned between June 1, 2020 and August 31, 
2020, also reported during this submission.  

This will be a one-time reporting extension 

https://tea.texas.gov/about-tea/news-and-multimedia/correspondence/taa-letters/reporting-of-industry-based-certifications
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